

28 March 2024

Dear Parents & Carers,

PE Kit

On some occasions when pupils forget items of PE kit, we lend them kit from JD. If this happens, please can you wash and return any items that we lend you as soon as possible. We are now often unable to help pupils because a lot of kit has not been returned to us, so please check if you have any 'JD' labelled items at home.

Pencil Cases

Over the Easter break could you please check your child has all of the items listed below and that they are stored in a transparent pencil case. We have noticed some children are missing items and some pencil cases have split or have holes in and need replacing. Having the correct items in School is important as it means that children can focus all of their attention on their learning in lesson time. Thank you for your help with this.

JD Equipment List:

- 4 HB pencils
- Plain rubber
- Pencil sharpener
- Clear 15cm ruler
- Glue stick
- 2 Blue Berol handwriting pens
- Selection of coloured pencils
- Clear pencil case

Year 6 NFER tests - Monday 15 April 2024

I wrote previously on 15 February regarding the NFER trial tests. We have been informed that the trial tests for Year 6 will be taking place on the Monday that we return from the Easter Holidays. A representative of NFER will be in School for the day and the Year 6 pupils will take 3 test papers during the day to help create SAT papers for use in future years. As previous, students should try their best but not worry. No results are provided to the School.

JD2 NFL Flag Tournament - Wednesday 17 April

Mr Pinguenet would like to take the following pupils to the NFL flag tournament:

Adam Alexander Chimno Florence Giselle Ina Orlando Thywill

They will need their PE kit, a waterproof coat, packed lunch and a water bottle. Pupils will be back in school before the end of the day.

JD1 Roman Day at Peterborough Museum - Monday 22 April 2024

On **Monday 22 April**, JD1 will be visiting Peterborough Museum as part of their topic on the Romans. The day will be hosted by the staff at the Museum and gives the children an insight into the life of a Roman and particularly life in Roman Peterborough. The trip will run during the School day and Cathedral duties will be as normal. Children will need to wear full school uniform and bring a waterproof coat and packed lunch. We are asking for a voluntary contribution of £9 and would like everyone to be able to participate. Please log on to Scopay to pay for the trip. **Payment for the trip is due by Wednesday 17 April**. If any parents/carers have financial difficulty meeting this cost, then please let us know.

Thank you for all of your support this term. We hope you have an enjoyable Easter break.

Yours faithfully,

Mr D Ludford Head of Junior Department

JUNIOR GAZETTE

BY SOPHIE AND JOLA

27/03/24

EASTER EGGSTRAVAGANZA!

MERIT WINNERS YEAR 3- DIVINE YEAR 4-ALLEGRA YEAR 5-ORLANDO YEAR 6-ALICE

Today in JD we celebrated Easter as we took part in some fun activities.

We began the day when everyone brought in a egg that they had decorated. At 10am JD2 carefully looked at all the nicely decorated eggs. After break JD1 took their turn to look at the eggs too.

After lunch, we played a game of catch but with fresh hen eggs. Although it was raining, most people thought it was very fun. Though a few other people were hit by the yolk from the egg!

Now everyone is looking forward to the Easter break.













